
ST JOHN’S CHURCH, RANMOOR 
23rd January 2022 

3rd of Epiphany 
 

10.30am Parish  Communion  
A warm welcome to our Archdeacon Malcolm Chamberlain as he 

admits Pauline Heath as Church Warden to St John’s. 
 (In Church and Facebook Live) 

Prelude Kyrie summum:  Heinrich Scheidemann (1595-1663) 
Readings Nehemiah 8.1-3,5-6,8-10; 1 Corinthians 12.12-31a 

Luke 4.14-21 
Introit HON 551  When morning gilds the skies 
Gradual HON 466 Teach me, my God and King 
Offertory HON 391 O thou who at thy Eucharist 
Recessional HON 235  I the Lord of sea and sky  
Setting  Mass of Creation - Haugen 

Jackson in G 
Anthem Leaf from leaf Christ knows - Weir * 
Voluntary  Praeludium in G BuxWV162: Dieterich Buxtehude  

(1637-1707) 
   
*The choir will be singing Leaf from leaf Christ knows by Judith Weir from a new anthem 

book, Multitude of Voyces (Sacred music by women composers) which has been 
generously donated to the choir by the Dakin family in memory of Tom. 

 

12.30pm Baptism of Orlando and Kasper Craven 
 

:6.30pm Choral Evensong 
(In Church and on Facebook Live) 

Prelude  Reflection - Charles Wood 
Readings  Psalm 33; Numbers 9.15-23; 1 Corinthians 7.17-24 
Hymn 1    NEH 376 I heard the voice of Jesu say 
Hymn 2   NEH 391 King of Glory, King of Peace 
Hymn 3    NEH 368 Guide me, O thou great Redeemer   
Responses   Clucas 
Canticles   Wood in D 
Anthem   Hail, Gladdening Light – Wood 
Voluntary    Adagio in E - Frank Bridge  



PRAYERS 
Please pray for those who are sick: 

Janet N, Margaret, Thomas, Flo, Graham C, Mary, Pauline, Peter  

Those who have died: 

 George Sewell 

Please remember those whose anniversaries fall at this time: 
Colin Shawcross, Edris Hopkins, Norman Jepson, Martin Ellis, Paul Ward, Tim Rees,  

John Fretson-Smith, Brenda Wright, Rosie Nicholson, Margaret Stevenson,  
Tess Lomas, George William Pryor, Gillian Edgely  

 
 
  

NOTICES 

 

CHURCH BUILDING COVID GUIDANCE -  Face masks are advised whilst singing and 
moving around in church– we have spare masks if you do not have one with you. We 
are also asking people to considering doing lateral flow tests before coming to church 

if you are able to.  We removed social distancing in the middle of the church (side 
aisles are still socially distanced).  Sanitiser is available, and Communion will take 

place without wine. If you feel uncomfortable with any aspect, please contact us. Full 
risk assessment is on the church website. We understand that some people are still 

shielding and may not feel ready to return to the church building and we will 
continue to broadcast Facebook live each week for the morning and evening service. 

 For our service pattern –  please see the church website. 
 

 
JOINING WORSHIP FROM HOME –Joining on Facebook Live is easy – click here to join any 
of our facebook services: or type the following into your browser:  
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnsChurchRanmoor/live_videos It shows a gallery 
of all past lives, and shows a live tab when we are actually live. 
 

COFFEE AND TEA AFTER THE MORNING SERVICE – We are re-
instating coffee after the morning service.  If you are able to 
help on the rota please get in touch with Matthew, Matt or 
Claire.  Thanks! 

 
SANCTUARY - QUIET CHURCH - Sanctuary returns on Monday 31st January at 
7.30pm.  This month’s space for quiet and reflective worship will remember John 
Bosco, Priest and Founder of the Salesian Teaching Order who was known particularly 
for his work in education reform and with the young homeless.  
 
 

https://www.stjohnsranmoor.org.uk/Groups/371308/Covid.aspx
https://www.stjohnsranmoor.org.uk/Groups/371308/Covid.aspx
https://www.stjohnsranmoor.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnsChurchRanmoor/live_videos
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnsChurchRanmoor/live_videos
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnsChurchRanmoor/live_videos


FROM JANET NOBLE 
To all my dear friends 
I would like to take this opportunity, and feel very blessed, to be able to write to you 
all. Thank you all so much for your prayers, good wishes, cards, flowers and support to 
Richard and the family during my recent illness. Special thank you for the video which 
really made me smile. I am slowly getting better, but the power of prayers means I can 
walk and talk and just need time to stop feeling so tired and get my eyesight sorted. 
Thank you all once again and I will see you soon. 
Lots of love thanks and grateful prayers. 
Love Janet Noble 

 
LUNCH CLUB –If you would like to register your interest in coming 
along to join us for a meal, or if you have a family member, loved 
one, friend or neighbour who you think might enjoy it please 
speak to Matthew, Matt or Claire.  The lunch club takes place on 
a Wednesday at 12.30pm in the Parish Centre. 

 
GIVING TO ST JOHN'S - We have a variety of ways set up that you can give to St Johns.  
We have now set up a donation page on our website.  www.stjohnsranmoor.org.uk 
You can give one off payments or set up regular payments via the 
secure portal on the website.  We have also got QR Codes and a 
fixed Text to give number that you can donate on.  We hope that 
we have made giving to St John’s much easier. OR Click, Tap or 
Scan this QR Code to make an online donation to our Church:  
 
YOUNG DISCIPLESHIP AND DEANERY CONFIRMATION SERVICE - Soon after Easter, Matt will 
be leading a short series of discipleship sessions aimed at young people of secondary 
school age who wish to explore the Christian faith in an informal and fun setting.  The 
sessions will be at 4.00pm on Sundays 24th April, 8th May, 15th May, 22nd May in 
the Parish Centre.  More details to follow - but there will be food!  Do get in touch 
with Matt or catch up with him at church if you’re interested. Bishop Pete will be 
visiting the Deanery to preside at a Confirmation Service on Thursday 26th May and 
it is hoped that many who take part in the course will use it as preparation for 
Confirmation. Any adults who are considering Confirmation and would like to know 
more, should get in touch with Matt or Matthew.  
 
ST MARY’S WALKLEY ARE RECRUITING FOR A PARISH ADMINISTRATOR.  The purpose of the 
role is to support the churchwardens and PCC volunteer trustees in running the life 
and work of St Mary’s Church, Walkley.  Hours: 10 hours per week. Hourly rate: 
£11.50 Initially on a three-year term.    Further details and an application form are 
available at:  http://stmaryswalkley.co.uk/jobs-and-volunteering/  Please contact 
Vicky Romegoux at Vicky.romegoux@stmaryswalkley.co.uk if you have any queries.  
The closing date for applications is  9am on Tuesday 1st February 2022  Interviews 
for shortlisted candidates will be held at St Mary’s on  Thursday 10th February 2022 
_ 

http://www.stjohnsranmoor.org.uk/


 
 
CONCERT FOR ACTION FOR CHILDREN - On 5th 
February we are hosting a concert by 
Cantores Feriatum, which will include some 
members of our choir and be conducted by 
Philip Collin. It will feature some of the 
most wonderful choral music imaginable, 
including Parry’s Songs of Farewell and 
Poulenc’s Litanies a la vierge noire. The 
concert will start at 7.30 pm with a retiring 
collection in aid of Action for Children. It 
would be great to see lots of you there. 
 
 

 
SERVICES NEXT WEEK 

Monday to Saturday: 9am Morning Prayer (on Zoom) 
Wednesday 11.30am in Room 2 of the Parish Centre: Holy Communion 

Wednesday 5.30pm in Church: Choral Evensong 
Monday 17th January – PCC to take place at 7.30pm on ZOOM. 

Sunday 31st January 2022 

10.30am Choral Matins (In church and on Facebook live) 
6.30pm Communion Common Worship (In Church and on Facebook Live) 

GET IN TOUCH WITH US: 
CONTACTING THE OFFICE – Please contact Claire in the office on 0114 230 1199   

administrator@stjohnsranmoor.org.uk  www.stjohnranmoor.org.uk  

mailto:administrator@stjohnsranmoor.org.uk
http://www.stjohnranmoor.org.uk/

